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Last month, the Securities and Exchange Commission (SEC) issued a request for
information to assist it in considering the development of a plan for the retrospective
review of its regulations. [1] The SEC’s request was prompted by the issuance in July of
Executive Order 13579, which calls upon the SEC and other independent federal agencies
to modernize and improve their regulations, including through periodic reviews of existing
rules. [2]

ICI’s draft comment letter, which is attached, begins with a brief discussion of the
importance of this initiative. The draft letter then explains that the SEC’s current processes
for the review of existing rules are insufficiently comprehensive and robust to ensure that
the agency’s regulatory program can keep pace with market developments and changes in
the regulatory landscape. Finally, the draft letter sets forth ICI’s preliminary suggestions for
how the SEC could develop a comprehensive and workable plan. These suggestions—which
are drawn in large measure from robust plans developed by other federal
agencies—address such topics as the plan’s scope, the frequency with which the SEC
should conduct reviews, the use of retrospective cost-benefit analysis, and the importance
of public participation.

Comment letters must be filed with the SEC no later than this Thursday, October 6. If you
have comments on the draft letter, please contact me (rgraham@ici.org or 202/326-5819)
by Wednesday, October 5.
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Rachel H. Graham
Senior Associate Counsel

Attachment

endnotes

 [1] Retrospective Review of Existing Regulations, 76 Fed. Reg. 56128 (Sept. 12, 2011).

 [2] Executive Order 13579, Regulation and Independent Regulatory Agencies (July 11,
2011), available at http://www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/FR-2011-07-14/pdf/2011-17953.pdf.
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